
  
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

September 

Worship: 

 

Sundays: 

9:00 am 

 

Wednesdays: 
6:30 pm  

 

Sunday School & 

Adult Education 
10:00 am 

Sunday School will begin 

September 14 

Adult Education will begin  

September 21 
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for the Moment 

 

Congratulations and Thank You to all the many volunteers that made the 

2025 Fair Stand a success. We had another successful year that included great 

comradery and team work while providing family friendly options at the fair. 

Please watch for financial information in coming newsletters. 

 

Fair Stand Committee  
 

Fair Stand Was a Success! 

 

 

 

 
Sunday, September 7 at 9am 

 
Outdoor Worship,  

New Member Sunday, Potluck 
 and Rally Sunday 

 

Please bring a dish to share for the potluck. 
 
A bounce house and games will be available after 
worship. 
 

 

 
 

http://www.google.com/imgres?sa=X&rlz=1T4ADRA_enUS420US421&biw=1366&bih=553&tbm=isch&tbnid=a_nIVIZ5H4c7UM:&imgrefurl=http://www.kaleidahealth.org/childrens/&docid=6Qrhp9jfduOnkM&imgurl=http://www.kaleidahealth.org/img/home_slider/BGMC-Like-us-on-facebook-big-banner.jpg&w=960&h=300&ei=XJZmUo-TI9PPkQfNmoDIBA&zoom=1&ved=1t:3588,r:80,s:0,i:339&iact=rc&page=7&tbnh=103&tbnw=332&start=78&ndsp=13&tx=189&ty=59


 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

  

 
 

To our beloved church family, 

Grace and peace to you in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ. 

Welcome back to a new season of church education. We will be walking on this journey of 

learning, growing, and serving together. I hope you had a blessed summer. Thanks be to 

God for all of you who will be leading this ministry in various ways. It is our collective gifts 

from God that make this ministry a Spirit-led ministry. 

Church education is a formation ministry. It is the divine work of Christ that shapes our 

hearts and minds to walk humbly, love mercy, and act justly (Micah 6:8). Our education 

ministry offers a place for all ages. Our Sunday school has a place for all children up to 4th 

grade, Pre-confirmation (5th & 6th grades), Confirmation (7th & 8th grades), Junior Frogs 

(5th-8th grades), and Senior Frogs (9th-12th grades). On Sunday mornings, we have Adult 

Bible Study after worship. 

“Let the word of Christ dwell in you richly, teach and admonish one another in all 

wisdom…” —Colossians 3:16 

Thanks to all who have worked diligently in preparing the rooms for our faith formation 

ministry. From installing the television on the wall in the fellowship hall to providing 

snacks and other creative materials for our learning community, every detail reflects our 

shared commitment to fostering joy, safety, and a sense of belonging. 

Please pray for our teachers, our students, and our community. May this be a year of 

discovery and renewal. 

Blessings, 

Pastor Henrique 

 



 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

  

ptember Message From President 
   

  Well, we made it through the four best days of summer once again! I want to thank  
 
     

   

   

    

Well, we made it through the four best days of summer once again! I want to thank 

everyone who helped in any way this year with our fairstand. Once again we should be able 

to give out money to many different groups. If you have any suggestions for where you 

would like to see some of the money go, please let one of our council members know. 

As we enter into the month of September, many activities will begin again. We hope 

to see many of you at our morning service on Sunday the 7th where we plan to be outdoors 

for worship. We will be recognizing several new members that morning and also kicking 

off the 2025-2026 education year with our Sunday School rally day. The board of ed has 

activities planned for those of any age. In true Lutheran fashion we will also have a pot luck 

dinner. 

Confirmation classes will once again begin the month of September so please keep 

all the students and those instructing them in your prayers. Wednesday night services will 

begin again this month as well. On Sunday the 14th, Kathy McHenry will be joining us at 

our morning service and coffee fellowship to explain and answer questions about giving to 

the endowment fund. The adult bible study will begin again in September, so our church 

will be busy again. In Proverbs 22:6 it says, “Train up a child in the way he should go, and 

when he is old he will not depart from it.” So, it doesn’t matter what age you are, we are all 

considered a child of God which means we need to continue to train in the word of God. 

Hopefully you have had a chance to see our new sidewalk in front of the church. We 

hope to have the sign reinstalled soon and make some changes to the signage on it. We also 

plan to get the grass seeded soon and then pray for some rain to make it take off.  

September is a special month for me. I know, many of you are thinking it’s because 

fall is here and that brings about the start of hunting season. Yes, that does stir a fire within 

me, but on September 18th it will be 65 years ago that my parents brought me before God 

to be baptized. I am so thankful that I was raised in a Christian home! When we have a 

baptismal service here at Grace, we present a candle and repeat these words, “Let your light 

so shine before others that they may see your good works and glorify your Father in 

heaven.” So, in conclusion, I hope and pray that you will all shine brightly each and every 

day as you never know when your life may be the only Bible that some people read.  

 

 

May God bless you all.                

 

Your President,  Joel 

 

     

 

A September Message from Joel Plucker,  
Church Council President             

 
 



 
  

 

Happening at Grace 
 

 
Connecting Threads from Lavonne Meyer 

FALL – my favorite time of the year!!  And it’s time to 
start our projects in the sewing room again.  We will 
meet on the third Monday of each month at 1:00 to work 
on different sewing projects.  There is a job for everyone, 
whether you sew or not.  It’s our time to connect with 
each other and let our projects connect with those in 
need. Please come and join us for an afternoon of good 
conversation, great treats, and fabric fun.   

September 15 is the day – see you then! 

 

 

From the Board of Ed…… 
  
Rally Sunday September 7, 2025 

As we kick off the new Sunday School year, we 

invite your family to celebrate with us at an 

outdoor service filled with joy, fellowship, and 

fun. After the service, enjoy a potluck meal and a 

variety of games for all ages.  

Come be a part of this special day and make 

lasting memories with our community. We look 

forward to seeing you there!  

 

Sunday School Teachers are needed-Contact 

Missy, Alexxis or Sara for more information. 

 

Pre-Confirmation and Confirmation starts 

Sept. 3rd.   

All 5th through 8th grade are welcome.   

5th-6th grade starts at 4:00  

6th-7th grade starts at 5:00 

 

Missy, Alexxis, Sara 

 

                                         
                           
 

 
 

 

August and September Fishbowl 

offering will be donated to the Parker School 

for overdue lunch accounts for families. 
 

 

Senior FROGS and 
parents please scan 
this code. 
Thanks, Jenn Wall 

 

•  
• 

 
•  

 



  
 

 

Did you know that writing a check might be the 

most expensive way to make a gift? Does making 

a will seem too complicated or expensive? Would 

you like to know how to avoid leaving a big 

inheritance to the government? Have you thought 

about how you might be able to support Grace 

Lutheran Church and your other favorite 

ministries through your estate plan? 

As a gift from the South Dakota Synod and 

partners of Lutheran Planned Generosity, Kathy 

McHenry will join us on Sunday, September 14, 

with suggestions and solutions to all of these 

questions and more. Join us for worship and 

fellowship. Your life can make a difference! 

(Kathy provides this information as a free service 

for ELCA members and friends in South Dakota, 

with no obligations and nothing to sell. She is 

employed as synod staff and not affiliated with 

any financial services or investment company.) 

To visit with her privately, call or text 605-868-

8754 or email kmchenry@sdsynod.org. 

 
Fair Stand Photos 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 



  
 

During worship on Sunday, August 17, the backpacks were blessed. 
Best wishes for a successful school year for all students and those 
involved in educating our youth. 

 

 

September AV Schedule 

 
Sunday  Wednesday 

   3   Kerri  

7   Chris  10 Chrystal 
14 Erin   17  Kerri 
21 Derek  24 Chrystal 
28 Chela 

 

 

 

 

 Weekly Worship Helpers: 
Please use the link below to check: 
https://gracelutheranparker.com/weekly-worship-helpers 
 
Thank you 
 

Mailing Address for Grace Lutheran 
Church 
Please use Box 667 if you are having  
anything mailed to the church.  
Thank you. 
 

https://gracelutheranparker.com/weekly-worship-helpers


 
 

  
 

  

Grace Lutheran Church 

Church Council Meeting Minutes 

Date: Wednesday, July 9, 2025 

Council Members Present: 

Joel Plucker, Alexxis McKenney, Kristi Nogelmeier, Derrek Sattler, Jim Johnson, Pastor Henrique, Kaylyn Andersen 

1. Call to Order 
• Meeting called to order by Joel Plucker. 

 

2. Devotion 
• Led by Pastor Henrique. 

 

3. Approval of Agenda 
• Motion by Kristi, seconded by Derrek. 

Motion carried – all aye. 

 

4. Treasurer’s Report 
• Motion to approve by Jim, seconded by Kaylyn. 

Motion carried – all aye. 

 

5. Secretary’s Report 
• Noted that offerings have been slightly down. 

• Three campers were paid in full from the general account but will be reimbursed by the camper fund. 

• Motion to approve by Alexxis, seconded by Derrek. 

Motion carried – all aye. 

6. Pastor’s Report 

• Motion to approve by Kaylyn, seconded by Kristi. 

Motion carried – all aye. 

 

7. Deacons’ Report 

• Hymns have been selected for the next several weeks. 

8. Board of Education Report 

• Vacation Bible School (VBS) had 33 kids in attendance. 

• Planning has begun for lesson plans for Sunday School. 

9. Trustees’ Report 

• Fans and window repairs are in process. 

• Jim has contacted an additional individual for a window bid. 

• Pastor’s office light needs a new ballast. 

 

 
 
 



 
  

10. Congregational Input 

• Items brought up for discussion: 

o Dirt pile 

o Sanctuary fans 

o Broken window 

Old Business 

1. Microphone Repair 

o Ongoing. Payment has been made. Follow up with Erin regarding current status. 

2. PayPal Account 

o In process. 

3. Printer Rental 

o Discussion ongoing. 

4. Sidewalk 

o In process. 

5. Church Sign Inserts 

o Tabled. 

6. Church T-Shirts 

o Tabled. 

7. Kathy McHenry / Endowment Committee 

o Tabled. 

New Business 

1. New Member Sunday 

o Proposed to coincide with Rally Sunday on September 7. 

2. Property Insurance 

o Council agreed better coverage is available with updated stipulations based on the year built. 

Recommended to continue with current policy. 

3. Landscape Clean-Up 

o Proposed dates: August 3 or 4. 

4. Furnace Clean-Up 

o Also scheduled for August 3 or 4. 

5. Viet Church Usage – July 13 

o Approved by the board. 

6. VBS Planning – 2026 

o Begin looking ahead for long-term planning. 

7. Storage Shed Placement 

o Proposed location: southwest corner of the parking lot to minimize disruption. 

8. Next Council Meeting 

o Scheduled for Wednesday, August 6, 2025 

Adjournment 

• Motion to adjourn by Kaylyn, seconded by Derrek. 

Motion carried – all aye. 

. 

 



 
Kristi Nogelmeier, Treasurer 
  



 


